PAGE  

[image: image1.png]u

King County




Metropolitan King County Council

Physical Environment Committee
STAFF REPORT

	AGENDA ITEM::
	7
	DATE:
	March 31, 2009

	PROPOSED NO.:
	2009-0196
	PREPARED BY:
	Mike Reed


SUBJECT

A motion confirming the executive's appointment of Phillip Schmidt-Pathman to the King County Solid Waste Advisory Committee.

BACKGROUND  

The King County Solid Waste Advisory Committee ("SWAC") was established in 1984 (K.C.C. 10.28) to advise and make recommendations to the county executive and council relating to:

· all aspects of solid waste management planning;

· the development of programs and policies concerning solid waste management; and

· solid waste management rules, policies or ordinances prior to their adoption.

The Solid Waste Advisory Committee is composed of at least nine and not more than twenty members. Membership is comprised of a county-wide group of citizens who represent public interest groups, businesses, the waste management industry and local elected public officials.

KING COUNTY SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE CANDIDATE

Proposed Motion 2009-0196, Phillip Schmidt-Pathman:  Although the attached motion has Mr. Schmidt-Pathman living in district 3, he actually lives in Newcastle, which is located in district 9.  He is executive vice president and director of Environment, Technology and Marketing for Green Conversion Systems LLC.  His previous employment includes:  president and founder of Waste Recovery Seattle International; account manager/business development for Costco Wholesale; and account manager at Seagate Container Line.  
Mr. Schmidt-Pathman holds two master degrees – one an MBA, and the other, also an MBA, with emphasis in Information Systems.  He received both of these degrees from City University in Bellevue.  Mr. Schmidt-Pathman received his BA in Economics from Seattle Pacific University.  He is a member of the Solid Waste Association of North America, Integrated Waste Services Association; and the Waste to Energy Research Technology Council.  He is an advisor to the Conference of Mayors Municipal Waste Management Association, the California Waste Management Board, as well as the German/European Government on Foreign Waste Management Infrastructure and Policy.   
Mr. Schmidt-Pathman’s appointment is for a partial term, set to expire on September 30, 2010.  The appointment is for the position representing the waste management industry.    

Note:  Proposed Motion 2009-0196, incorrectly indicates that Mr. Schmidt-Pathman lives in District 3; Mr. Schmidt-Pathman is a resident of Newcastle, in District 9.  Staff will recommend an oral amendment to correct the reference in both the title and body of Proposed Motion 2009-0196.  

ATTACHMENTS
1. Proposed Motion 2009-0196, with attachments 

2. Executive’s transmittal letter, dated February 17, 2009

Pursuant to K.C.C.3.04.110, which allows for confidentiality, the required Financial Disclosure Statements have been distributed to Council members only. 
